



Administration

201 Delafield Street, Waukesha, WI 53188 Tel: 262.524.3701 fax: 262.524.3899 www.ci.waukesha.wi.us

Buildings and Grounds ID Number: ID#16-494	Date: 4/14/2016
Submitted By: Eric Payne, Building and Grounds President	City Administrator Approval: Kevin Lahner, City Administrator KL
Finance Department Review: Rich Abbott, Finance Director RA	City Attorney's Office Review: Brian Running, City Attorney BER

Subject:

Approval to upgrade We Energy lighting at the intersection of College Ave, Racine Ave, and Oakland Ave.

Details:

Referral was made by Ald. Payne. Local residents have been requesting an increase in lighting at this intersection.

There are 3 existing lights at this intersection, one is 150 watts and 2 are 100 Watt. The request is to increase the 2 existing 100 wattage fixtures to 150 wattage fixtures.

Staff recommends approval of this request.

This item was discussed at the April 4, 2016 Buildings & Grounds meeting. The committee voted 3 Aye, 1 Nay to approve the item. Since is was not unanimous, the item will be under the B&G Committee report under the April 19, 2016 Council agenda and voted on by Common Council.

Options & Alternatives:

Discuss whether to approve this request.

Financial Remarks:

The cost of upgrading the lighting would be an additional \$2.23 per month and paid for out of the lighting electrical use budget account No. 3420.5220

Executive Action:

If passed by Council, the resolution for approving this lighting upgrade will need to be executed by the Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting.

Committee Recommendation:

The vote at the B&G committee to approve this item was not unanimous. This item will be under the April 19, 2016 Buildings & Grounds report and voted on by Common Council. The recommendation is to approve this item.

